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Carrier Notification 
SN91086216 
 
Date:  September 21, 2006 
 
To:  Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLEC) 
 
Subject: CLECs – (Documentation/Guides) – Reminder of the Retirement of Local Service 

Ordering Guide Version 6 Ordering Forms 
 
This Carrier Notification is provided to remind CLECs that in accordance with Carrier Notification letter 
SN91086120 dated June 9, 2006, on November 20, 2006, BellSouth will retire LSOG Version 6 
ordering forms used for manual ordering.  On November 21, 2006, a complete transition to the 
designated Ordering and Billing Forum (OBF) LSOG Version 10 ordering forms will be effective.  At that 
time, any pending Local Service Requests (LSR) submitted using LSOG Version 6 will be cancelled 
and a notification will be provided to affected CLECs to re-issue the LSR using LSOG Version 10 
ordering forms. 
 
Any manual orders submitted after November 21, 2006, using a version other than the Version 10 
ordering forms will be rejected. 
 
Please contact your BellSouth local support manager with any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY KRISTEN E. SHORE 
 
Kristen E. Shore – Director 
BellSouth Business Markets 


